Southern Nevada Association of Pride, Inc.

In a Public Session of the Board of Directors

July 12, 2004

Minutes (Final)

The Board of Directors, assembled in Public Session at Hamburger Mary’s with James Healey presiding and Secretary Keith Groteluschen recording the minutes, was called to order at 6:33 pm, on July 12, 2004.  Healey announced that there was a quorum present.  Groteluschen performed the roll call.

Present:

Karsten T Brown, John Brumley, Michelle Bryant, Danny G, Keith Groteluschen, James Healey, Ross Leticia, Bob Napierala, Rene Perez, Ernie Yuen

Absent with Notification

Ricki Carrasquillo

Absent without Notification

Kris Boesen, John Gomes

Groteluschen announced that the meeting was being electronically recorded.  John Brumley made a motion to approve the revised minutes for June 29, 2004.  The motion was seconded and approved (4 yea, 0 nay, 2 abstentions).  Brown made a statement for the record that when board members previously referred to our problems with marketing, those remarks did not refer to Danny G’s work on our advertising.

Healey stated the main focus of this meeting is Pride Week in 2005.  Healey stated we need to create a sponsorship packet.  Healey and Yuen will meet with MGM Mirage in August.  Board members discussed the pros and cons of having the Festival at the MGM Grand Garden, Cashman Center, Sam Boyd, UNLV, and city/county parks.

Michelle Bryant discussed options for promoting Summer Splash at Wet ‘N Wild.  We have commitments from QVEGAS and Out Las Vegas.  Bryant stated she is working on a donation of ad space from Night Beat.  If we choose to buy an ad, the cost is $500 for a full-page ad.  Bryant also is working on e-mail blasts, listings on various local community calendars, and the City of North Las Vegas online calendar.  Bryant would like to have posters for placement in Hamburger Mary’s, Get Booked, QVEGAS office, Goodtimes, Gipsy, The Center, etc.  Bryant will pass out flyers in local businesses.  Danny G recommended selling the space on the backside of the flyer.  Healey suggested we should Volvo on the back of the flyer for free if they agree to be our largest sponsor.  Healey suggested flyers must be handed it out to every nonprofit organization in our community.  Bryant stated we should have a $500 budget for marketing.  Healey asked Danny G to work with Wes Miller of Get Booked on the artwork for the 72 T-shirts, which will be sold at Wet ‘N Wild during the event.  

Healey recommended the Board spend $500 for marketing at Wet ‘N Wild.  Bryant made a motion to approve $500 for marketing Wet ‘N Wild.  The motion was seconded and approved (6 yea, 1 nay, 2 abstentions).  Healey stated that there will be additional costs for the Wet ‘N Wild event.  Healey stated we will have to spend money to make money.  Healey stated that if we don’t spend money, we will not have quality events that we are known for.  Healey stated we can make about two dollars for the 75 shirts to be produced.  This revenue would help pay for the marketing budget.  Brumley reminded board members that we stand to lose money on this event, if for example, we only sell 300 tickets.  Groteluschen asked what happens if it rains the day of the event.  Yuen stated we are still responsible for paying for 500 tickets whether it rains or not.  Bryant asked if we have to refund tickets if it rains.  Letica stated that we do not have to refund the money.   Healey stated we will have the event whether it rains or shines.  Brumley stated we have to realize that will not always be making money at our events.  Healey stated that he feels the risks that we are taking are low, comparatively speaking, and this event will pay off because we are getting a lot of interest already.  Healey described the article about the Summer Splash that will be in the next Out Las Vegas.  Healey hoped we would see a big surge of interest after this article.

Letica asked why we haven’t made more of an attempt to get the word out about how well we did at Pride Week.  Healey told Bryant he would send her his recap report and asked her to work with QVEGAS’ editor on a possible story about the success of Pride Week.  Healey asked Bryant to e-mail the story to  board members so they can add anything that may be missing from the article.  

Healey asked the marketing committee to put together a template or checklist, which will be used each time we have a new event.  The template or checklist should remind the marketing committee what needs to be done for every possible event so nothing is missed.   Healey suggested we display banners for our primary sponsors at all of our events.  That would include sponsors such as Findlay Cadillac SAAB, Get Booked, QVEGAS, etc.  Healey reminded Brown, who often takes pictures of our events for the Web site, to include the sponsor banners in some of the photos.

Brown asked marketing to contact local media about running an article to promote the Annual Meeting on August 24th.  Brown stated we will talk a lot about what happened at Pride Week at the Annual Meeting.  Healey suggested an article in the media is better.  We can explain to the public that anyone can nominate someone to the Board at the Annual Meeting.   Healey reminded board members that the chairman of an event needs to do a recap report including how well we marketed the event.

Rene Perez stated the cost and regulations at Cox Pavilion and Sam Boyd rule these two options out for possible sites for next year’s festival.  Cashman Center, Sunset Park, and Desert Breeze Park are booked the first, second, and third weekend of May, 2005.  The Government Center may be used for the Centennial Celebration.  Perez needs the Mayor’s office phone number from Yuen to check the availability of the parade route.  Healey stated he is still working on MGM Grand Garden.  Letica suggested we book a venue now for 2006 so we don’t lose the location we want.  Healey reminded board members that means we would have to put money down and we would be committing future board’s to an agreement.  Healey suggested this board should not do that.  A motion to take a five-minute break was approved at 7:35 p.m.

Healey called the meeting back to order at 7:40 p.m.  Brumley listed the checks up for approval:  $200 for Yuen for August bingo prizes, $30 to Sprint for telephone bills, $15 to Metro for the remaining amount still owing for police protection during the Festival and parade, $40 to the fire dept. for the remaining amount still owing for permits for the Festival venue, $122.40 to Groteluschen to reimburse his out-of-pocket expenses for ordering the videotapes of news coverage during Pride Week, $500 to himself to use for the cash bank so he always has a cash bank ready for any of our events, $37 to himself to reimburse his out-of-pocket expenses for postage stamps, and $4.42 to himself to reimburse his out-of-pocket expenses for certified mail.  Brumley made the motion to approve the above-mentioned checks.  The motion was seconded and approved (8 yea, 0 nay, 1 abstention).  Healey recommended that all money receipts turned over to the finance committee come with an expense form signed by three board members.  Brown made a motion to add this to our Standard Operating Procedure (SOP).  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously. 

Brumley presented information about effective communication and discussion.  Brumley offered a handout with tips on effective communication.  Brumley read through the handout and board members discussed their ideas about more effective communication.

Healey reported to the Board that Healey spoke with Steve Moore from QVEGAS.  Moore is willing to assist the marketing committee in any way the committee wishes to utilize his skills.  Healey recommended we adopt the process for bringing new people to the Board as outlined in the handout.

Yuen gave a recap on the Charity Bingo benefiting The Center.  QVEGAS gave Yuen a check to buy one of the three blackout bingo prizes.  SNAPI paid for the second TV and sponsors paid for the third TV.   Yuen reminded board members to read the proposal for Charity Bingo benefiting NGRA.  Yuen explained the sponsor responsibilities and marketing of the charity bingo events.  Yuen stated he would approach all sponsors so everyone has equal opportunity to be a sponsor for the next charity bingo.  Brumley was asked to contact NGRA about the NGRA board’s decision of whether to go forward or not.  Yuen stated he sends an e-mail blast to his bingo guests.  Healey asked why Yuen sends his own e-mail blast and marketing doesn’t do it.  Yuen stated the list he uses is his own friends who are not on the marketing e-mail blast list.  Yuen made the motion to approve the charity bingo proposal.  The motion was seconded and approved (Yea 8, 0 nay, 1 abstention). 

Yuen asked board members if they have read the Monster Bash proposal.  Yuen stated 45 volleyball teams have signed up so far.  Brown made a motion to approve the Monster Bash proposal.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.

Yuen explained the background on what happened leading up the problems working out an agreement on Christmas in July at Goodtimes.  Yuen stated he was simultaneously working on a proposal for a Meet and Greet party for the Calendar project at Goodtimes.  Yuen stated he never received information back from Goodtimes’ marketing rep about what SNAPI would get for holding the party at Goodtimes.  Yuen stated Healey got involved.  Healey stated he met the marketing rep at Goodtimes, heard the rep’s complaints about working with Yuen, e-mailed several times about the rep’s problems with Yuen, and finally sent an e-mail to the rep stating we don’t want to work with the rep.   Healey stated a meeting is to be held in the near future with the owner of Goodtimes to discuss the problems we have experienced working with the rep.  Brown made a motion to give the board’s authorization to the president and vice-president to make an executive decision to go forward with the Christmas in July event based on the results of the meeting with the owner of Goodtimes.  Healey stated he will send an e-mail about what happened at the meeting.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.

Yuen reported to board members that he and Danny G scouted areas for banner placement at the Wet ‘N Wild’s picnic area.  Yuen secured a sponsorship from ID Lube.  Yuen handed out tickets to board members, who signed for the tickets.  Yuen stated the customer keeps both sections of each ticket.  The tickets are numbered on the back.  Yuen stated children 2 and under get in for free.  Yuen stated two people on QVEGAS’ staff are working on sponsorships.   Yuen will make a schedule listing board members’ work duties.  Yuen will discuss food coupons with Gina at Wet “N Wild and report back to the Board.

Danny G presented proceeds from Club Pride in the amount of $280 from the last two events at Flex and one at Hamburger Mary’s.  Danny G stated last week the only advertising came from Night Beat and Flex was packed.  Danny G presented a proposal from the management of Flex.  Flex’ managers would like SNAPI to help promote a benefit concert by the lead singer of Air Supply.  The concert would be at Flex on Labor Day.  Only 150 tickets would be sold with room for 150 seats in Flex.  Air Supply’s lead singer would auction memorabilia from the band with proceeds going to SNAPI.  Tickets would sell at $35 per person with 50% of the ticket going to SNAPI.  That would make $1,700 to $2,500 to SNAPI.  Danny G stated they need to know by tomorrow.  SNAPI would help with marketing.  SNAPI would have to give them one half of the Pride page in Out Las Vegas to the concert.  Danny G stated we don’t have to sell the tickets.  Danny G stated we would be able to use the Air Supply logo.  Healey asked Danny G to make sure that this event would be included in Flex’ advertising, which would include SNAPI’s name.  Danny G made a motion to proceed with negotiations with Flex about the concert proposal.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.

Brown uploaded the bylaw revisions to Yahoo Groups Files and will send e-mails to all board members.  Brown suggested considering other locations for our board meetings.  Brown suggested reducing the minutes to a list of topics and actions taken with the cassette tapes serving as a backup.  Brown stated he would like to be reimbursed for the months he had paid to keep our Web site up and running while he works to move our site over to the new server.  Brown hopes the move will happen soon.  Brown made a motion to be reimbursed $75 his out-of-pocket expenses for the Web site.  The motion was seconded and approved (8 yea, 0 nay, 1 abstention).    

Healey stated the next meeting will be held July 27th at 6:30 p.m. at Hamburger Mary’s.  Ross made the motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  Healey declared adjournment at 9:25 p.m.

Keith Groteluschen

SNAPI Secretary

